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The Report and Recommendations of the Supreme Court Task Force to 
Examine Improvements to the Ohio Grand Jury System have been published in the 
August 1, 2016 Ohio Official Reports advance sheet for a public-comment period 
ending August 31, 2016. 

O’Connor, C.J., and Pfeifer, O’Donnell, Lanzinger, Kennedy, French, and 
O’Neill, JJ., concurred in publishing the task force report and recommendations for 
public comment. 

Publication for public comment of the task force report and 
recommendations does not imply that the Supreme Court endorses or will 
ultimately adopt any or all of the recommendations proposed by the task force. 


